
Assessment April 26, 2019 

 
CALL TO ORDER: by Brent Wilson at 10:33 am-Quorum not met. 
 

CHAIRS IN ATTENDANCE: Brent Wilson. 
 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Lori Pesante, Dana Heins-Gelder, Denise Mitchell, Michael Westwood, 

Jana Richardson, Pam Davis, Debbie Kennedy, Brian Sivesind. 

GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE: None 
 
GOOD, WELFARE AND CONCERNS:   None 
 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES for 3-22-19:  
 
Postponed, no quorum. 

 
REPORTS: 

 Co-Chairs’ – Brent met with Robyn from eLumen. Collective vs individual assessment 

default options: Can they be flipped? When faculty are looking at courses, can it be by 

CRN not section #? Asked if SLO mapping can be embedded in the course revision area? 

Robyn mentioned it has come up before at other colleges. Brent asked about the 

Canvas/eLumen integration and that it was cumbersome for faculty to implement last year. 

eLumen is working on it and some features have been updated. There will be Canvas and 

eLumen training once the kinks are worked out and new tutorials are made. Brent handed 

out Certificates of Appreciation to members serving on the Assessment Committee this 

year. 

 Update from Jana on SLO-PLO/SLO-ILO/SLO-GELO mapping-SLO/PLO Communication 

and History still needs some mapping, but there are some technical issues to be resolved. 

SLO/ILO Welding only left. Dana wants a refresher on SLO/GELO. Pam started hers last 

night. Currently have about 30% done for SLO-GELO mappings all in all. 

 Roundtable-Denise Mitchell-English B1A-Denise’s presentation posted to the web. 
SLO#4- was reviewed. She used a class from last semester. She has research steps the 
student starts with. All steps are required. 38 students that finished out of 3 classes. 13% 
exceeds and 34% met expectations. She was not happy with results. She attributes 
some of it to AB705. Fewer than 5 students attended the tutoring lab. 53% fail rate was 
not surprising. 38% retention was not a surprise. She has never had this poor a result 
with the same SLO. Question was asked about high school and if there are courses 
being tough, the answer is yes, through Dual Enrollment. 

 
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA: None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

 2019-2020 Meetings-Friday at 10:30 am seems to work well. 

 2019-2020 Committee Membership Renewal- Email will be sent to remaining members 
who are absent at today’s meeting. 

 Submit 2018-2019 SLO Assessment Data-5/17/19 deadline. Brent will be sending out a 
reminder email to everyone next week as a reminder. Would you also send out a message 
to your departments?  

 eLumen SLO Assessment Survey (Early Results & Discussion)-78 responses so far.  
Results from the survey. Went out to about 900 full-time and adjunct faculty. Final results 
not in yet. Brent went over some of the responses. 

 Fall FLEX Assessment Workshops. Pam Rivers said there are requests for workshops. 



Mostly the workshops will be for Fall. Brent and Billie Jo talked about three levels of 
training. Please think of what you think may fall into those categories. Jana thought of two 
levels for the Beginner Workshop. Anyone willing to facilitate a Fall FLEX Assessment 
Workshop please send Brent an email. Pam said yes. 

 
 
COURSES/PROGRAMS TO BE REVIEWED: 

 See Team Assignments 
 

ADJOURNMENT:  

Brent Wilson adjourned the meeting at 12:00 p.m. 


